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Hi Frank,
 
Farallon prepared the following Expedited VCP Fourth Quarter 2023 Progress Report on behalf of
Lakeside Industries, Inc. for the Former Asphalt Batch Plant located at 2001 Johnson Road in
Centralia, Washington. The Former Asphalt Batch Plant Site was assigned Expedited VCP Project ID
XS0014.

Description and status of Site characterization or cleanup work (completed during past
quarter or ongoing work).

Farallon conducted a groundwater monitoring event in November 2023.
Concentrations of total petroleum hydrocarbons as diesel-range organics and oil-range
organics were less than MTCA Method A cleanup levels.

A list of pending opinion requests to Ecology and expected date for next request for Ecology
opinion.

No opinion requests are pending at this time.

Summary of dates and titles of documents submitted to Ecology for review in the last quarter.
No documents were submitted to Ecology in the last quarter.

Farallon anticipates submitting a Groundwater Monitoring Report and request for No
Further Action determination in late December 2023 or early 1Q2024.

Type of documents and opinion requests planned for submittal to Ecology during the next
quarter.

A No Further Action determination will be requested from Ecology in late December
2023 or early 1Q2024.

Any updates to the project schedule showing the previously mentioned activities and
milestones.

There were no updates to the project schedule.

A description of schedule delays or changes from the prior quarter and reasons for those
changes.

There were no schedule delays or changes from the prior quarter.

Changes in key project team personnel.
There were no changes to key project team personnel.

Anticipated changes at the Site, such as property ownership, changes to potential future use,
new or obsolete access restrictions, or anything that could affect the cleanup.

No anticipated changes to the site are noted at this time.
 
Please let us know if you have any questions or require additional information.
 
Thanks,
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Sarah
 

Sarah Snyder, L.G.
Senior Geologist

Farallon Consulting
1809 7th Avenue, Suite 1111 
Seattle, WA 98101
Cell 717-395-0268 
Web www.farallonconsulting.com  
Email ssnyder@farallonconsulting.com
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